
Committee Meeting


October 15, 2014
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by Vice-President Michael McKinney at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Wayne Waguespack, Joseph Dantin, Leonce Carmouche, Russell Loupe, John Boughton, , Whitney Jasmin Jr., James Jasmin, Vice-President, Michael McKinney, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, and were present. Attorney Larry Buquoi, Clinton Rouyea, External Accountant, President Robert LeBlanc and Marlin Rogers were absent.
Mr. Kyle Bourgeois with First American Bank and Trust made a presentation to the Board regarding a proposed direct deposit agreement for Commissioners and employees. After answering several questions, the Commissioner recommended that this be placed on the November 5, 2014 regular board meeting agenda for consideration.

The Safety Committee Report was presented by Commissioner John Boughton. He said we had no lost time accidents to report. The last safety meeting was held on October 13, 2014 and three (3) films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed. The next Safety meeting is scheduled for November 17, 2014 at 6:00 a.m.

The Personnel Committee Report was presented by Commissioner Russell Loupe. He asked Randy to update the Committee on the vacant Mobile Equipment Operator 2 position. Randy advised that the position is presently being advertised on the Louisiana Department of Civil Service website and will close on Friday October 17, 2014. Mr. Loupe presented the twelve month invoice to reporting of the Board External Accountant. He asked each member to review the contents and present any questions they may have at the Boards next finance meeting on November 12, 2014. This 12 month report was requested by the entire Board of Commissioners.

The Equipment Committee Report was presented by Commissioner Leonce Carmouche. He said all of the district’s equipment is presently operational and are on their respective job sites.

Randy Trosclair gave an update on the availability of the Cintas shirts for the Commissioners.

Since there were no other Committee matters to discuss, it was moved by, Commissioner Dantin to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Boughton.
Meeting adjourned    
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
